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Tantanoola Caves Conservation Park is a small park 
containing two caves; Tantanoola Cave which is 
developed as a show cave, and Lake Cave which is a 
restricted access cave. The park lies halfway between 
the towns of Mount Gambier and Millicent in the south 
east of South Australia on the Princes Highway, a major 
tourist route. Despite its seemingly ideal location, 
visitation has dropped from over 40,000 visitors in 1980 
to fewer than 13,000 in 2007. A review at this time 
identified a number of opportunities to reverse this 
trend and the cave moved to a hosted style of 
presentation rather than a structured tour time table. 
There was little interpretation for visitors and a project 
was initiated to develop panels to interpret the cave, its 
contents and the landscape in which it sits. This has at 
last been completed and the new interpretation panels 
have recently been installed.

Work on this interpretation began in 2007, when a 
consultant, Kirsty Hawkes, was engaged to undertake 
the project. The brief for Kirsty asked for interpretation 
that would capture chi ldren’s attention and 
imagination, and provide a high level of detail for 
visitors who wanted more information than could be 
provided in the hosted tour format. I especially wanted 
to explore good interpretation of helictites, probably the 
most difficult aspect of caves for site interpreters to 
explain. Kirsty sourced information from Dr Susan 
White, Ken Grimes, Dr Liz Reed and a host of resources 
we provided. Kirsty conceived the idea of a children’s 

self exploration adventure seeking answers to a quiz, 
with a wizard character at the centre of the concept. 
This concept bears more than a passing resemblance to 
the Harry Potter series. I suspect the volume of 
information that Kirsty was provided overwhelmed her, 
especially with the difficult concepts we were asking her 
to develop interpretation.

Unfortunately, we reached a point where the project 
funds were expended and we did not have completed 
information for interpretation panels, let alone the 
panels themselves. The Department took over the 
project internally and an interpretation officer worked 
on the information in head office. I then left the 
department and Deborah Carden took over as Manager 
at Naracoorte and Tantanoola Caves and finally brought 
the project to completion. With so many people involved 
over such a long period, and so many different ideas, 
there was a huge risk of producing something that did 
not work. I am sure it is not perfect, but on a visit to the 
cave, Andy Eavis, President of International Union of 
Speleology, gave it the “thumbs up.”

The interpretation panels are designed to give visitors 
an introduction to what they can expect to see in 
T an tanoo la Cave , and a l so ass i s t them in 
understanding and interpreting for themselves after 
their visit. Early indications are they are achieving the 
original objectives. 
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Tantanoola Caves host Lisa Boguta with the new interpretation panels at Tantanoola Caves.
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Panels interpreting helictites for visitors to Tantanoola Caves. 
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